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DIARY DATES 
 

MARCH 
 

11th     Labour Public Holiday 

12th-13th  Yr 4 Camp Wilkin 
21st      Yrs 3-6 House Cross Country 
25th-27th  Yr 6 Sovereign Hill Camp 
28th      Foundation Easter Concert 
 

  Thursday 28th March 
Last Day of Term 

2:30pm Early Dismissal  
 

APRIL 
 

15th   First Day of Term 2 
19th   Yrs 3-6 District Cross Country 
 

Issue 6 

 
Dear Parents and Guardians 
 

NAPLAN 
From Wednesday 13th March till Friday 22nd March, NAPLAN assessment activities will be taking 
place for the children in Years 3 and 5. All children across the state will be completing tasks 
online, except for the Year 3 writing task which is still completed using pencil and paper.  
Please note that the activities are spread across several days during these two weeks. Whilst the 
data is valuable for cohorts and schools, please remember that this is just a snapshot of your 
child on one day. If you have any concerns or questions, please discuss these with your child’s 
teacher this week. Students will require headphones for some of the tests and although we do 
have some available if your child has their own wired headphones, they may feel more           
comfortable bringing and using them.  
 

School Council Elections 
School Council elections have closed, and we have some members who have renominated and 
some new members filling all positions. Our first meeting of our new school council will be 
Tuesday 19th March. 
 

Year 1-2 Swimming Program 
Year 1-2 swimming is coming to a close with Friday 8/3 being the final day. We have had       
fantastic feedback for the program and hope that your children have gained a lot from the   
experience. Thank you to staff who have had their programs disrupted and all the parents who 
have assisted at the pool. Also, a big well done to all the Year 1-2 students who have done such 
a good job of following instructions and getting in there and trying their best.   
 

School Uniform 
Year 6 jackets arrived on Monday and Trish made a special visit to ensure that students got 
these as quickly as possible. Can you make sure that your child is wearing correct school        
uniform? This means navy blue shorts, skorts or track pants, please. 
 

Performing Arts Concert (PAC) 
Your child may have come home talking about the whole school performing arts concert or PAC 
practice. This is a whole school concert in House teams that is run just for students. There is no 
parent audience for this concert. Year 6 students have designed performances with some  
teacher assistance and these songs and dances are then taught to the rest of their House team. 
Our Performing Arts competition is on Wednesday 20th March. 
 

Year 4 Camp 
Year 4 students head off to Camp Wilkin on Tuesday. This overnight camp is jam packed with 
activities that students have been learning about in class.  
 

2025 Enrolment Information 
The Department of Education has released new enrolment information for 2025. We are 
currently registering a lot of interest but are unable to accept enrolments until Term 2. 
We will get more information out to you soon in regards to information evenings, 
school tours and enrolment packs. 
 

Parking around school 
We had a visit from the Local Laws officers last night who were  
observing traffic flow and parking around the school yesterday. A  
number of cars were cautioned for stopping in the bus zone on Station 
Rd and the turning circle on Ferrier Rd. I am unsure when they will be 
back, but in the brief chat I had with them they explained that they 
would be issuing fines on their next visit.  
Stay safe people. 
 

Shane West 
Principal 
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Chester Chatter 

It’s been an exhausting but rewarding two weeks for the Year 1s and 2s with daily  
swimming lessons at the Gisborne pool. Chester’s been very impressed with the  
students’ organisation and resilience and has loved being part of the welcomes 
and farewells as the students and teachers have travelled to and from the pool. He 
even dropped in for a visit at the pool to see what this serious business of learning 
to swim was all about. 
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Foundation Grandparents Afternoon 

 

Thank you to all the wonderful grandparents who helped 

make special memories with our Foundation students on 

Thursday 29th February. There were lots of smiles as the 

Foundation students proudly showed off their classrooms 

to their special visitors! 
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Year Six 

Skateboard Designs In Progress 

 
Visual Arts 



 

 

Page 7 

 

 
  

 

 

         

     

  
   

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Indo Lingo 
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Canteen 

  HUNGRY POSSUM ROSTER 
 

We are always looking for canteen volunteers!  

We require 1 person on Wednesdays and 3 to 4 people on Fridays. 

 

Any time you can spare is always appreciated: 

 

9am:  Stickers on lunch bags & start lunch preparation 

11:30am:  Counter Service 

12:30:  Prepare and bag lunch orders 

 

Contact Brenda at  

Brenda.Morgan@education.vic.gov.au 

Uniform Shop 

 
 
 
 

Friday 8th March Wednesday 13th March 

• Renee Ogier 
• Larissa Boyd 

 
• Sarah Holland 
 
 

Friday 15th March Wednesday 20th March 

• Sarah Holland 
• Volunteer Needed! 
• Volunteer Needed! 

• Chantal Preaudet 

 
Price Increase effective from 1st March 2024 
 
Unfortunately, we have been advised by our supplier that there has been an increase in their uniform prices due to escalating 
supply and trade costs.  We have kept our price increases to a bare minimum. 
 
A new Qkr! price list will be available from 1st March 2024. 
 
YEAR 6 SUPER SIXERS JACKETS have now arrived and been distributed to students. 
 
Trish Johnstone  
Uniform Shop Manager  
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NGPS is collecting drink containers purchased through the canteen to raise funds via 
the Victorian Container Deposit Scheme.  

 

These funds will go back into the Sustainability Program at NGPS. 

We are encouraging students to check the container labels to see how items can be 
disposed of. 

 

We’re keeping an ongoing tally of the number of containers we have kept from landfill 
and an ongoing tally of funds raised.  

 
It would be great if we could collect all 250 containers purchased weekly! 

 

NGPS Collection Point - Outside Mr Bell’s Classroom 
 

Before placing an item at this collection point: 
• Ensure the item has not been squashed 

• The barcode is visible 
• The contents have been emptied 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

   

  
   

 

   
 

 
Victorian Container Deposit Scheme 
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Parents’ Association 
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Community  


